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The Comox Valley Regional District has an 
ongoing path program.  Union Bay was lucky to 
have them install a connector between McLeod 
Road and Third Street. 
 
This opens a more walkable route for residents 
in the area to make their way to the central part 
of Union Bay.  
 
The residents of Seaview Village find this 
pathway a welcome upgrade. 
 

Thank you Comox Valley Regional District

 



 
#2- 2998 Kilpatrick Avenue 

Courtenay, BC V9N 8P1 
Phone: 250-334-9394 fax: 250-334-

9314 
Email: courtenay@endoftheroll.com 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Union Bay United Community Church 
 

Sunday Services return to 11:00 a.m.  
 

Presently Covid protocols of masks and distance spacing will be followed. 
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We are not status seekers. We’re humble citizen scientists. We 
go about our business with no need for fame or adulation. 
Swaggering, after all, doesn’t help when you’re clambering 
down a creek bank or slogging through a freshet in chest 
waders with rushing water up to your thighs.  
      

But last year we did set about to achieve a certain kind of status. Specifically, that 
of a registered charity. The process of achieving charity status is not a journey for 
the faint of heart. There are reams of forms to complete, many hoops to jump 
through and long waits to endure. Fortunately, while we are adept at following 
the path of a tiny stream through a forest of salal and sword ferns, some of us are 
also adept at navigating the path of an application for charity status through a 
thicket of red tape and bureaucratic lingo. 
 
In October of this year, the diligence and persistence of our bureaucratic 
navigators paid off: Beaufort Watershed Stewards is now a registered charity. As 
such, we can issue tax receipts for donations. This is timely news as the end of the 
tax year is not far off. We are certainly not going to give you tax advice, but if your 
accountant tells you that you could benefit from a few more charitable 
deductions we’d be more than happy to help. There is a $20 minimum for a tax 
receipt but certainly no maximum. 
 
We are accepting eTransfers at info@beaufortwater.org. Be sure to include your 
name, physical address, and email address in the comments so we can get a 
receipt to you. And while it won’t get you a tax receipt, a BWS membership 
always makes a nice stocking-stuffer. For further information, call Pam at 
250.335.1831. 
 
Donating to BWS has several benefits. It helps us continue to monitor the water 
that we all depend on, and it inspires us to continue our work, knowing it is 
appreciated by the community. Donations at this time of year will have a huge 
influence on our planning for next year – an activity that is happening right now.  
 
And we’re pretty sure that being a financial supporter of BWS will bring you 
higher status! 

 
Author: Mike Mesford 

info@beaufortwater.org, or www.beaufortwater.org 
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 The “Down By The Bay” newsletter is 

available on the web at www.ubcc.ca.   Previous 
issues can also be found there. 

 
Sign up and you can get the “Down By The 
Bay” emailed to you.  Send an email to 
ub.dbtb@gmail.com with the subject line “sign 
me up”. 

 
Ideas for new articles are always appreciated.  Is there a Union Bay citizen you would 
like to highlight or a story to be told?  Please submit to ub.dbtb@gmail.com. 
 

Advertising and Articles in the Down By The Bay 
 
Submission may be mailed to Box 335, Union Bay, BC V0R 3B0 or emailed to 
ub.dbtb@gmail.com.  The order form with instructions, costs and payment options is on 

the Community Club’s website (WWW.UBCC.CA).  Click on newsletter and then on 

‘Advertising in the Newsletter’.  Ads must be prepaid.   Contact Brenda Dane 250-335-
1505 or bpoje@yahoo.ca if you have questions.  
 

A big thank you to our advertisers! 
 
 
 

CURRENT EVENTS 
 

The community hall is the home of several activities and 
meetings. Hopefully more of these activities etc. will start 
up soon. 
 
For more information about renting space, contact 
Lindee Ziefflie @ rentals@ubcc.ca.  Meeting rooms, 

dining room, kitchen facilities, large auditorium with stage are all available. 
 
We will be keeping the community up to date as we learn of classes, services and 
meetings starting.  As we only print this newsletter once a month, please visit our 
website to keep up with the classes as they begin. 
 

PLEASE NOTE CHANGES TO COMMUNITY CLUB REGISTRATION 
$15 PER PERSON, $35 PER FAMILY 

Membership now runs the calendar year, January to December 
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